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RE: SB 411 (Portantino) - Open meetings: teleconferences
POSITION: Support 
Dear Senator Portantino, 

On behalf of (fill in your org name), I am writing in support of Senate Bill 411 (Portantino), which ensures that the City of Los Angeles’ Neighborhood Councils, boards, and commissions will continue serving their constituents uninterrupted by extending appropriate COVID-19 pandemic provisions.
Due to the COVID-19 public health emergency, audio and video teleconferencing were widely used to conduct public meetings in lieu of in-person meetings for local governments and their boards. Virtual public meetings, allowed by the Executive Order of the Governor, ultimately permitted local governments to remain operational during the pandemic via virtual teleconference. This in turn allowed the government to remain productive and responsive to constituent needs, increased public participation, increased the pool of people who are able to serve on these bodies, and protected the health and safety of civil servants and the public
Los Angeles serves over three million people, requiring almost 100 Neighborhood Councils and various boards. Due to the sheer size of the city, returning to in person meetings would negatively affect the community’s ability to participate in their local government. Virtual meetings have allowed much easier access to appointed or elected bodies of local agencies with far more members of the public participating in each meeting. This has created greater equity in the process and fostered the health of our democracy.
If you may have any inquiries regarding our stance feel free to contact me at (000) 000 - 0000 or via email at (fill in email here). 

Sincerely, 

Name 


